

December 20, 2011

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: 2012 IRM Rate Application

Notice of Application

EB-2011-0165

On December 19, 2011, the Board issued a Letter of Direction in respect of the file noted above. The Letter stated that EnWin must publish the Notice within 14 days of the Letter and advise the Board if this was not possible.

Per the enclosed letter from Le Rempart, EnWin has been advised that as a result of the Christmas holiday season, the soonest that the Notice can be published in that French publication is January 11, 2012. This appears to exceed the Board's preferred publication date by approximately 9 days. To EnWin's knowledge, there is no alternative local French publication with a readership that nears or exceeds that of Le Rempart.

EnWin proposes to publish the Notice in Le Rempart on January 11, 2012 – the earliest available date – and encourages the Board to maintain the dates in the Notice. EnWin agrees to not challenge any French-preferring Intervenor or Observer who expresses an interest by January 21, 2012 (10 days after publication of the French Notice) on the grounds of delay in filing notice of that interest. For the same Intervenors, EnWin similarly agrees not to challenge interrogatories filed by January 21, 2012 on the grounds of delay in filing the interrogatories. EnWin notes that January 21, 2012 is only 1 day "late" compared to the current Notice.

EnWin makes these proposals in the interest of regulatory efficiency and with due regard and respect for the importance of sufficient notice. EnWin's other publication and similar requirements as set out in the Letter are being attended to and are expected to be met within the prescribed period.

Yours very truly,

ENWIN Utilities Ltd.

Per: Andrew J. Sasso

Director, Regulatory Affairs



December 20th, 2011

To: June Broadfoot

Regulatory Affairs EnWin Utilities Ltd.

Subject: Notice of application for an electricity distribution rate change

This letter is to confirm that due to the Christmas Holidays vacation, the French weekly newspaper *Le Rempart* of Windsor/Essex/Kent will be closed from December 22nd 2011 to January 4th 2012. This means we will not publish on December 28th 2011 and our first Edition of the New Year will be published on January 11th 2012. We will schedule your ad for the Notice of application for an electricity distribution rate change on that date.

Thanks!

Richard Caumartin

Marketing and sales Manager Le Rempart Newspaper Altomedia

Les communications : trait d'union d'une communauté